
 

 

 

I have set thee to be a light of the 
Gentiles. Acts 13:47 

 

Dear Friends, 

In the month of May I was able to give an update of our 

ministry to the Liberty Baptist Church where pastors Jason 

Holt and Francisco Barra serve during their inline missions 

conference. It was an opportunity to talk about the 

ministry and plans that we have for when we arrive in 

Ecuador.  

We were also able to teach in the New Life Baptist Church 

of Catro in the south of Chile with pastor David White. Dios 

is greatly using them there! They are a very special family 

to us as we worked together in Santiago for several years. 

During the week we were able to teach the men at 

Callao Baptist Church of Lima, Peru with pastor Luis 

Benites. It was a special time to see the labor of the men 

to come together. We know that in many places the 

people can’t come together physically but we see their 

effort to continue forward in teaching and preaching. This 

month we did a couple of interviews with pastors Jason 

Kenney and Fabian Maturana through Facebook. The 

purpose was so that others might get to know our sending 

church. 

During the week we are meeting with a couple from Life 

Baptist Church via Zoom to disciple the and help them 

strengthen their marriage. My wife, Mariela is helping the 

young mothers of Life Baptist Church teaching them 

about motherhood. She also is discipling a couple of 

ladies staying in touch with them throughout the week.  

Our desire to be in Ecuador continues to grow. We 

understand that the current situation has complicated the 

timing of our plans, but our plan to reach Ecuador and 

plant churches continues just like the first day. It is for this 

reason we are praying to be able to continue to visit 

churches once the pandemic ends.  

Also we would like to share the new that we are 

expecting! We are vey happy, but what really makes us 

happy and surprised is that we are expecting Twins! The 

doctor has Mariela on bedrest, but thank the Lord 

everything is progressing well.  

 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT 

nicolas.altmiarano6677@gmail.com 

FONO +51960170981 

FACEBOOK: Encina Caceres EA 

 

Iglesia Bautista Esperanza  

Maipú - Santiago de Chile  

www.iglesiabautistaesperanza.cl 

 

SENDING CHURCH 

 

MISSIONBOARD/ADDRESS: 

Macedonia World Baptist 

Missions.,Inc. 

P.o Box 519 

Braselton,GA 30517 

706 654 2818/ mwbm.org 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

 

➢ Thank you for the churches 

that continue to pray for us 

and support us. 

➢  Because of my wife's 

pregnancy, the growth of our 

babies and the life of our 

daughter Macarena. 

➢  Through the process of raising 

sustenance, so that God opens 

doors to continue with it. 

 


